
 

 

 

 

 

  

MISPLACED VALUES 
By Wendell Ward – East End church of Christ, Lexington KY 

 

Have you noticed that the things that are really important in life are not 
always valued highly; but the not so important things are? Things trivial and 
temporal become men’s most sought after treasure it seems. Why is this? Its 
misplaced values! 
 

We see examples of this daily. Parents who are more concerned with children 
climbing the social ladder but not concerned about their souls. Children 
growing into adulthood not knowing one end of the Bible from the other are 
the harvest of misplaced values. 
 

Money and material goods have become the great quest in life. Virtue and 
spirituality are all but forgotten. Many are more concerned with inflation or 
recession and the stock market than with the treasures of heaven. (Matthew 
6:19-20) 
 

Paul tells Timothy that Godliness is great gain but the person who has 
misplaced values will teach that gain is godliness. These folk have corrupt 
minds and are needy of truth; “they have left the true faith because they 
want to get more and more money. For the love of money is the root of all 
kinds of evil.” (1 Tim. 6:10) 
 

Jesus told a story of a man who set a great feast and invited many. He sent 
his servants to bid them saying, “Come for all things are now ready.” But, “All 
the guests said they could not come. Each man made an excuse…” (Luke 
14:16-24) Their values were misplaced. 
 

The lesson to be learned here is that men and women have a chance to 
partake of the great things of the Kingdom of Christ but sadly often pass 
them by in the quest of things earthly. 
 

No one will deny that life requires attention to business, home, marriage and 
such. However these things should fall in place behind our spiritual service. 
Jesus did say, “Seek first the kingdom of God, and his righteousness; and all 
these things shall be added unto you.” (Matthew 6:38) 
 

Misplaced values would have us calling evil good, and good evil; putting 
darkness for light, and light for darkness. (Isaiah 5:20) 
 

Religious groups who place more emphasis on the birth of Jesus than his 
death, burial and resurrection have misplaced values. We must not be guilty 
of making Santa Clause the hero and look down on the fact that Jesus arose 
triumphant over death proving he is God. 


